
 

Welcome to the First Issue of 
“The California Licensed Contractor” 

 
The first issue of “The California Licensed Contractor” was printed in March 1937.  The 

Contractors State License Board (CSLB) has continued to publish the newsletter for the benefit of the 

state’s licensed contractors and for others interested in the construction industry. 

We’re able to make this original newsletter available thanks to a long-time CSLB employee. 

Harry Abrahams worked for the CSLB from 1935 until his retirement in 1964. He passed away in 

June 1982 at the age of 87.   Here’s what was written in the September 1964 issue of “The California 

Licensed Contractor” upon Mr. Abrahams’ retirement: 

On October 31 Harry W. Abrahams will retire from the  

Contractors State License Board after more than 29 years of service. 

Harry started with the agency, then known as the Contractors’  

License Bureau, in June 1935 as an inspector.  At that time William G.  

Bonelli was the Director of the Department of Professional Standards  

and also Registrar of Contractors.  The agency had 43 employees  

including 22 field representatives and 20,058 licensees.  The staff today  

numbers 154 including 77 field representatives and approximately  

100,000 licensees. 

Harry was the first employee hired under civil service  

regulations having placed number one of the list after examination.  In November of 1940 he was promoted to 

his present position of examiner with headquarters in San Francisco. 

Tremendous changes have occurred within the agency since 1935 including the establishment of the 

board, adoption of rules and regulations, new laws and application and renewal procedures.  Harry has played a 

big part in all of this in addition to the preparation of examinations for over 30 different classifications of 

contractors. 

To cite his other accomplishments, Harry is a licensed architect, a registered civil engineer and a 

licensed surveyor.  He has always been active with the California State Employees’ Association and is a past 

president of Chapter 3.  He is also a retired Lieutenant in the U.S. Naval Reserve. 

We are sure that our friends in the construction industry recognize Harry’s many contributions to the 

progress of the agency and join the staff in congratulating him on a job well done and wishing him continued 

success during his retirement. 
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